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20th October 2023 
 
Dear Families, 
On behalf of all of the staff, I wanted to thank you for the tremendous turn out for Parent 
Consultations this week. It was pouring with rain but that did not dampen the children’s 
enthusiasm to show you to their classes. It was great to be able to welcome you into school to see 
and hear about the fantastic work that the children have been doing this term and for them to 
show off their learning and knowledge. 
 
School Council 
At the end of last week our School Council met with the Operations Managers from Aspens 
Catering Company to discuss and negotiate a few changes to our lunch menu. They also agreed an 
allocated cultural day where the chefs will incorporate traditional dishes with the school menu.  
 
School Council would like to thank the children of Fleecefield for taking the time to complete their 
school council survey to enable them to bring these improvements to light. They will be sharing the 
changes with the whole school during assembly after half term. 
 
 

 
 
Halloween Safety 
We know that during the half term break families may celebrate Halloween and our local police 
have sent out the following advice: 
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Halloween can be a great and fun time, but for some people, it’s not an enjoyable day 
and they may get scared or frightened by other’s actions.  

It is important to remember to be aware of your behaviour and to take the simple 
steps to remain safe. 

 If children (and parents) are planning to go trick or treating, we ask that you 

consider the following advice to help you stay safe and not cause distress to 

others:  

 Never go trick or treating alone and always take an adult with you. 

 Don’t knock on the doors of strangers (or look out for signs that trick or 

treaters are welcome, such as Halloween decorations). 

 Keep your Halloween ‘tricks’ safe - damage to property or hurting someone is a 

crime. Threatening and abusive behaviour can amount to an offence too. 

 Remember road safety rules, particularly after dark. Wear something bright so 

that drivers can see you. 

 If you are planning on hosting your own firework party make sure you tell all 

your neighbours, especially those with pets who may be affected by the noise. 

Please have fun and stay safe.  

Emergency – call 999    Non-emergency – call 101    Crimestoppers 0800 555 111 

 
 

Sports Personality of the week! 

This week's Sports Personality of the week goes to... Rashely  

 
Rashely had a great PE lesson on Monday! This term year 2's have been working on their throwing 
and catching techqnuies. To end the half term Mr. Samuel decided to see which children could 
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demonstrate great underarm and overhead throws with an exciting game of 'Collect the hula 
hoops'. It is fair to say Rashely stood out by displaying some amazing overhead throws, by 
throwing her beanbags in many hula hoops. With this, it came as no surprise, that her team was 
able to become victorious winning by 1 point. In addition, during lunchtimes Rashely has become 
very active in the playground, all staff have seen Rashely playing either Champ or basketball in 
playground B. 
Along with her amazing PE work & her being very active during lunchtimes, Rashely has also been 
very helpful in assisting Mr. Samuel to set up with his PE lessons for other year groups. 
 
All of these things have not gone unnoticed by Mr. Samuel. 
 
We’re extremely proud Rashely, keep it going! 
 
 
Birthday treats 
I have been asked to remind families that staff are not allowed to distribute party bags, sweets and 
biscuits to celebrate your child’s birthday. We have many children with allergies and cannot take 
responsibility for passing on something that could harm a child.  
Please understand that staff will congratulate and acknowledge your child’s birthday with their 
peers and make them feel special. 
 

Book Recommendations 
Please remember that the libraries are open this half term and are running free activities for your 
children. Why not plan an hour in the library and lose yourselves in a good story! 
 
Free activities in the October Half Term for families receiving free school meals  
 
https://www.enfield.gov.uk/services/children-and-education/half-term-activities-for-free-school-meal-
recipients 
 
 
Have a lovely break, keep safe and we will see you back in school on Tuesday 31st October. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
Antoinette Goldwater 
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